
Holy Name Parish Council 
October 8, 2019 
 
Members Present:  Fr. Larry McBride, Chuck Mauzey, Marvin Hancock, Lynn McDaniel, Dusti Benson, 
Reyna Toribio, Connie Grossman, Carla Stearn, Rhonda Gillham, Meredith Tappan, School Council 
 
Minutes:  Chuck Mauzey made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Lynn McDaniel. Approved 
 
Finance Report:  Fr. Larry reported as there is not a Finance Committee chair at the moment. Nothing 
has much has changed since last year although it looks better than it is because of the Mary Frances 
Alles estate.  Motion to approve made by Rhonda Gillham and seconded by Dusti Benson. 
 
Hispanic:  Kermes was successful although it was a hot day.  They are going to change the location of the 
booths next year so that the sun will not shine directly on the booths.  They are working on the Day of 
the Dead. They are also having workshops related to being Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers. 
 
Social Action:  The Fulton mission trip was a great success.  They were able to distribute lots of supplies. 
A couple in the Parish are willing to facilitate the financial program by Dave Ramsey.  They are working 
on ways to fund the program for people who cannot afford it.  Also working on Christmas programs-the 
giving tree and sending Christmas cards to shut-ins. 
 
Building and Grounds:  There is a new security system being installed-buzzer to gain access to the church 
office; cameras at many locations and key fobs for any door that keys are given out for.  Staff are still 
learning the new system.  Tim Skinner is doing a new set of drawings for the front of the church project.  
Insurance will pay for the components in the organ that are bad but it has been decided to replace the 
whole console. 
 
School:  The Fall Festival was a success. Holy Name received a $1,000 grant for school choice.  Teachers 
are updating the crisis management SOP-Standard Operation Procedures.  Holy Name and HCS schools 
participated in a canned food drive and Holy Name won.  HCS did a Pep Rally for our students. 
 
Liturgy:  Working on how to plan better and improve our liturgy. 
 
Pastor’s Report:  The information was given during each committee report. 
 
Adult Education:  Sessions will be every other weekend as usual. Lecia Divina Prayer and Vatican II, Two 
Perspectives on alternating weekends. There will also be other topics like Carla Stearns will do a talk 
about plants, trees and flowers. 
 
Old Business:  None 
 
Next meeting: November 4, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Chuck Mauzey and seconded by Carla Stearns. 
 
Minutes submitted by  
Rhonda Gillham 
 


